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October Birthdays
Melissa Holland	 10/4
Barbara Gibson	 10/6
Susan	Kopczyk	 10/9
Tracey	Mitts	 10/9
Claire Arenault	 10/10
Peg Snyder	 10/10
Sue Winesett	 10/13
Sherry Whitford	 10/15
Nannie Diggs	 10/16
Netta Bott	 10/18
Marianna Harris	 10/19
Kitty Tully	 10/19
Bonita Dodson	 10/20
Donna	Lambert	 10/20
Pat Brazzale	 10/21
Kathy	 Fortin 	 10/21
Janice	Bougard	 10/23
Sandy Barnes	 10/25
Tim Humphreys	 10/26
Ellen Wood	 10/28
Carol Richardson	 10/29
Judy Madaras	 10/31

Special Reminder
November Night Meeting:  

The Community Center will be closed 
on our normal November 11 meeting 
day for Veterans Day.  The November 
night meeting will instead be held a 
week earlier on November 4, 2014.  
Please adjust your calendars for this 
one time only change.

UFO CHALLENGE
 
Because the 

September night 
meeting was canceled 
you can bring your UFO 
#2 to the night meeting 
on October 14.  If you 
didn’t get it finished by 
the September day meeting you now have a little 
more time to complete your project.

The last UFO of this year, UFO #3, will be due 
at the November meetings.  Remember if you 
can’t be there, ask a friend to show it for you.  

At the December 9th night chapter meeting we 
will have the drawing for some nice prizes.  So 
keep up the good work and get your name in the 
jar once or twice more!

QUESTIONS: Lois Bates @ 898-4640 or  
                          Valobo@aol.com

                       Nancy Shrout @ 898-4174 or 
                          bandnshrout@verizon.net



 

“The Piecemaker News” is 
published monthly.

Please send news items, articles, 
inquiries and advertisements to:

Donna D’Amelio

donnadamelio@verizon.net

Please note PPQG newsletter
  

in subject line of emails so 
 

I don’t delete it accidently.

Articles and Ads for 
 

November’s Newsletter 

are due by October 20.

Advertising Rates
(Payable in Advance)

Full Page - $50
Half Page - $25

Quarter Page - $15
Business Card - $5

Personal Classified - $2.50

Volunteers 2014
Membership 	 Debbie Moore               	 874-4323
Newsletter 	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Circulation 	 Debbie Moore	 874-4323
Property Management 	 Natalie Hutchinson 	 867‑6761
Sunshine 	 Susan Carmean 	 269‑0354
Service Projects 	 Paul Elmore	 286-4349
Quilts of Valor	 Sherry Behun	 850-2222
Challenge 2013	 Michelle Rives	 763-8074
Webmistress	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Workshops 	 Sharon Ahmed and 	 969-1538
	 Joanne Paryz 	 890-0946
E-tree	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Winter Mystery	 Susan Virden	 277-9343
Fall Festival	 Susan Waddles	 886-0728
2015 Symposium	 Kitty Tully	 851-8726
	 Raquelle Hill	 223-1232
	
Day Chapter
Day Monthly Minis 	 Susan Virden 	  277-9443
Day Block of the Month	 Trishia Madrid	 240-5944
	 Raquelle Hill	 223-1232
	 Janice Bougard	 766-1978 
Day Hospitality 	 Pat Sappenfield	 224-0427
	 Janice Ward	 877-3198
Day Programs 	 Crystalann Duarte 	 887-8991
	 Yvette Cienski	 234-0232
Day Parliamentarian 	 Pat Winters	 877-8824
Day Historian 	 Georgene Huggett	 868-9785
Day Librarian 	 Brenda Gooch

Night Chapter
Night Monthly Minis	 Joy Duke	 838-1043
	 Nancy Garnett	 838-1716
Night Block Drawing 	 Jeanne Surber	 719-6676
Night Greeter 	 Sandy Barnes 	 833-8233
Night Hospitality 	 Goldie Fields	 766-8503
Night Parliamentarian 	 Susan Kopczyk	 766-9294
Night Librarian 	 Tracey Mitts	 (518) 522-9770
Night Historian 	 Cyndi Hefner	 826-2768
Night Programs 	 Kitty Tully	 851-8726
Scrappy Therapy	 Gail Lockheart	 356-0830
Border Exchange	 Janet Dyer	 868-6247	

Unless otherwise noted, area codes are 757

GUILD BOARD AND VOLUNTEERS

Board Members 2014-2015
President 	 Tricia Lent	 238-9976
Vice President	 Yvette Cienski	 234-0232
Executive Secretary	 Debbie Martin	 753-2949 
Executive Treasurer	 Mona Hendrickson	 353-0991
Night Coordinator 	 Allison Twilley	 851-4325
Night Treasurer	 Lorraine Meadows	 868-4110
Night Secretary 	 Theresa Baker	 851-4325
Day Coordinator	 Kitty Tully 	 851-8726
Day Treasurer	 Gail Damato	 872-6823
Day Secretary	 Susan Waddles	 886-0728



Suffolk Quilt Show
The Suffolk Art Gallery is proud to host the 9th 

Triennial Suffolk Quilters Guild Exhibition from 
September 14-October 24, 2014.  The show 
features 50 quilts and includes examples of 
hand and machine piecing and quilting.  There 
will be live quilting demonstrations from Guild 
members on select Sundays at 2pm.  The Suffolk 
Art Gallery is open Tuesday-Saturday 10am-5pm 
and Sundays 1pm-5pm and has free admission.  
Please contact Cheryl White, Gallery Director, 
at 757-514-7284 for more details or to arrange a 
special group tour.    

From the Raffle Committee

“Going, going, but not gone!” You will still be 
able to buy raffle tickets at the October and 
November meetings. This is a fund-raiser for 
our guild, and we are hoping each of you will be 
able to show your support by buying tickets at 
the meetings. Tickets are $8/book, and with each 
purchase you will be eligible for one of the prizes 
donated by each member of the raffle committee. 
Why wait? The funds raised will benefit us all. 
Our beautiful quilt is made from a a pattern 
called “Sedona” with Jenny Beyer fabrics and is 
reminiscent of beautiful, desert colors that will fit 
in any home decor. Thank you! 

Barbara Hass



Day Chapter Minutes for September 2014
The Day Chapter meeting for September 12, 2014 was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Day Coordinator, 

Kitty Tully.   She explained how the room was set up when we arrived and thanked all members who helped 
set up for the meeting.   There were 59 members in attendance.

A motion was made by Susan Virden and seconded by Trish Madrid to approve the August minutes. 
Motion to accept the treasurer’s report in the August newsletter was made and seconded by Nancy Shrout.
The Program for next month will be “Gadgets” by Kitty Tully.

Announcements:
The Monthly Mini’s were donated by Crystalann Duarte and Yvette Cienski.
Susan Virden has signups for the Winter Mystery.  It will be 48 X 60.
Trish Madrid – Block of the Month’s are available for $2.00.
Raffle Quilt tickets are still available; today’s door prizes are a mug and a fabric microwave bowl.
QOV - Sherry Behun recently spoke at a local Lions Club.  The last workshop held at Nancy’s Calico only 
had 5 members in attendance.   It was suggested that the QOV workshop be held on a different day of the 
month.   She also needs volunteers to help with sashing and members to make labels for the QOV.
Sherry contacted Ft. Eustis about delivering QOV’s and they now have many requirements before 
accepting a QOV.  She will submit a letter answering all their requirements.   She also received the name of 
a contact from Walter Reed that will collect QOV’s.
Any member that submits a quilt/quilt top for QOV, please securely pin your name to the quilt so that you 
can get credit as the quilter on the label.
Please do not use any Christmas fabric in the QOV quilts.

Workshops
Sharon Ahmed - The participation in the classes have been good.
The following workshops are planned:

September 24th, the Four and Nine patch blocks and Disappearing Blocks, by Kathy DeCarlo
October 14th, Disappearing Pineapples by Helen Hayes
October 28th Log Cabin
November 13th Stars
There will be a makeup class in December
The committee is looking for someone to teach a color theory class, 45 and 60 degree angles, appliqué, 
circles, Celtic knots and paper piecing.

VCQ-Bonnie Timm  – The next meeting of the VCQ is in November in Harrisonburg, Va, it is the30th 
anniversary of VCQ.  There will be information and instructions on Documentation of Quilts.   There will 
also be a meeting in March in Williamsburg; you do not have to be a member to attend.
NN Fall Festival – Susan Waddles – The NN Fall Festival is October 4 and 5, members were asked to sign 
up to work in two hour shifts and quilts were collected for the display.
Symposium – Kitty Tully and Raquelle Hill will co-chair the 2015 Symposium.
The Board is the committee for the 30th Anniversary celebration for the PPQG, it will be in 2015.  There will 
be a sit-and-sew, door prizes, games and food.
The Board is asking for a volunteer to be the Executive Board Secretary, please contact Trisha Lent if you 
are interested.
Birthdays for the month were acknowledged and fat quarters were distributed
UFO’s were shown.  For all members that could not display their UFO’s at the night meeting, they should 
bring their UFO to the October meeting.    The UFO number for November is 3.
Program – The program was a sit-and-sew and two demos; gift card wallets by Gala Damato and the 
magic hexagon by Shirley Nolan.
Monthly Mini was won by Joanne Paryz and Debra Stebbins.
Door Prizes were awarded.
Block of the month was won by Pat McGough.
Raffle was won by Jenny Ballou.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:55.

repectfully submitted by Susan Waddles
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Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild Treasurer's Report 
September 2014 

  

 
CHAPTER ACCOUNTS 

DAY 
CHAPTER 

DAY YTD 
TOTALS 

DAY 
BUDGET   

 

NIGHT 
CHAPTER 

NIGHT 
YTD  

TOTALS 
NIGHT 

BUDGET   

 
Chapter Beginning Balance 915.64 2228.05 

  
984.72 1916.06 

 Income: Block of the Month 72.00 637.00 $1,000.00 
 

0.00 260.00 $1,000.00 

 
Executive Transfer 0.00 700.00 $1,430.00 

 
0.00 700.00 $1,430.00 

 
Miscellaneous 0.00 15.00 $20.00 

 
0.00 0.00 $20.00 

 
Monthly Mini  62.00 557.00 $500.00 

 
0.00 231.00 $500.00 

 
Programs  0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
0.00 100.00 $0.00 

 
Total Income: 134.00 1,909.00 $2,950.00 

 
0.00 1,291.00 $2,950.00 

         Expenses: Block of the Month  0.00 577.67 $1,000.00 
 

0.00 342.61 $1,000.00 

 
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 0.00 397.14 $300.00 

 
0.00 126.92 $300.00 

 
Historian 0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
Miscellaneous 0.00 82.29 $150.00 

 
0.00 20.67 $150.00 

 
Programs  100.02 2,130.33 $1,500.00 

 
0.00 1,732.14 $1,500.00 

 
Total Expenses: 100.02 3,187.43 2,950.00 

 
0.00 2,222.34 2,950.00 

 
Chapter Ending Balance 949.62 949.62 

  
984.72 984.72 

 

 
                

 
EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT 

EXEC 
TOTALS 

EXEC YTD 
TOTALS 

EXEC 
BUDGET 

 
 

  
 

Executive Beginning Balance $15,609.03 $15,841.98 
     Exec 

Income: Advertising 0.00 105.00 $50.00 
    

 
Challenge  0.00 0.00 $0.00 

    

 
Community Service 0.00 0.00 $400.00 

    
 

Guild Programs/Workshops  0.00 925.00 $4,000.00 
    

 
Library-fines 0.00 17.05 $50.00 

    
 

Local Workshops 445.00 1190.00 $500.00 
    

 
Membership-dues 0.00 2662.50 $5,500.00 

    
 

Miscellaneous 0.00 0.05 $145.00 
    

 
Mystery 0.00 0.00 $0.00 

    

 

QOV- donation (Grafton C Church 
event) 20.20 93.20 ** 

    
 

Quilt Show 0.00 0.00 ** 
    

 
Raffle Quilt 89.00 825.00 $1,025.00 

    
 

Sales 0.00 0.00 $100.00 
    

 
UFO 0.00 11.55 $0.00 

    
 

Total Executive Income 554.20 5,829.35 $11,770.00 
    

         Exec 
Expense: Challenge  0.00 204.10 $200.00 

    

 
Community Service 0.00 0.00 $0.00 

    

 
Facilities-Yorkminster  0.00 699.57 $750.00 

    
 

Guild Programs/Workshops 0.00 2,020.00 $8,000.00 
    

 
Library-book 0.00 89.03 $100.00 

    
 

Local Workshops 0.00 95.20 $400.00 
    

 
Membership (copy paper) 0.00 91.03 $200.00 

    
 

Miscellaneous 0.00 143.29 $100.00 
    

 
Mystery 0.00 0.00 $200.00 

    
 

Newsletter 0.00 80.14 $200.00 
    

 
PO Box Rental  0.00 0.00 $125.00 

    
 

QOV-batting 228.59 816.72 ** 
    

 
Quilt Organization Memberships 0.00 0.00 $120.00 

    
 

Quilt Show/Symposium 0.00 0.00 ** 
    

 
Raffle Quilt (print tickets) 0.00 97.61 $150.00 

    
 

Storage Unit 0.00 0.00 $1,500.00 
    

 
Sales 0.00 0.00 $550.00 

    
 

UFO 0.00 0.00 $200.00 
    

 
Transfer to Day/Night 0.00 1,400.00 $1,800.00 

    
 

Total Executive Expense 228.59 5,736.69 $14,595.00 
    

 
Executive Ending Balance 15,934.64 15,934.64 

      **As of 16 September 2014,  5902.26 belongs to Show/Symposium and 586.98 belongs to QOV,  

 
of the $15,934.64 in the Executive Account.  These monies are to be used specifically for these activites.   

 
Respectfully submitted by Mona Hendrickson, Executive Treasurer. 
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